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CALENDAR 
2 Mar:          Student Free Day 

15 Mar:       Easter Story 

28 Mar:        3/4/5 Class Easter Bun making 

29 Mar:        Sports Day at Padthaway 

7 Apr:           Pedal Prix race at Mount Gambier 

9 – 13 April:  Year 6/7 Adelaide Camp 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL: 
 

Last week I attended the first Literacy Summit held in Adelaide by DECD. This involved around 1400 Principals and 

Literacy Leaders from sites all over South Australia. Dr Mayanne Wolf from the USA shared her research on the 

reading brain and the implications of this on our teaching of reading.  

“Democracy is based on citizens who can analyse information” was one of her points. If students cannot read fluently 

haven’t developed the critical and analytical brain fully. She described the ‘reading brain as plastic, being able to 

rearrange itself in multiple ways in order to read.  

 

 

REMINDERS: Friday 2nd March: STUDENT FREE DAY  

What a great turn up to the MYTERN parent sessions. There were only a few families not able to make one of the 

sessions and we hope to be able to inform you at a later date. As you can see the students who brought their parents 

along certainly enjoyed the pyjama party too! The magnet pack mentioned by Jane will come home early next week 

along with the code for the app. 

 

The emphasis of the whole day was on reading which is also a priority for us on our 

School Improvement Plan. I will be sharing more information and some of the 

videoed presentations with staff throughout the term. This Friday is a Pupil Free Day 

when staff will be working on the Big 6 of Reading with teachers from across the old 

Partnership - Oral language, Phonological Awareness, Phonics, Vocabulary, Fluency 

and Comprehension. This work will then continue and will inform teachers’ planning 

and delivery as we work on improving comprehension when reading. 

Reading aloud to children is something you can do with all ages of students. They 

love hearing books and discussing them with an adult. Try reading the same book as 

your child and you will find you have some great discussion about the stories too.  

 

 
I’m sure you will join us in congratulating Katrina and Stephen Duell on the arrival of Peyton Isobel Duell. We wish 

them all the best and hope to see them when they are ready.  

Congratulation also to Mia Dowling, Toby Excell and Jed Kuchel on their selection in the SAPSASA Swimming team.  

It was fantastic to have 9 students in years 4-6 interested in Instrumental Music lessons. Unfortunately we only had 1 

lesson time available and a maximum of 4 students per class. Those who missed out this year are on a waiting list 

should anything come up during the year or hopefully will be offered a place next year.  

 

 

mailto:dl.0297.info@schools.sa.edu.au


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4 of our Upper Primary students are joining the Pedal Prix team with Bordertown Primary School this year. They have 

attended their first trainings and made it safely around the asphalt area at the primary school. Mark Revell has been to the 

training session and information night and hopes to support in any way he can throughout the year. They will have 3 main 

races during the year.  
 

Thank you to the many people who have indicated that they want to be a part of Governing Council or on our committees. 

This is appreciated and I look forward to working with you over the year.  

Following the election of officers our Governing Council for 2018 is as follows:  

 

Chairperson: Tim Leach  

Deputy Chairperson Linda Andersen 

Secretary : Ashleigh Ciampa 

Assistant Secretary: Anthony Davies 

Treasurer: Julie Patterson 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our newly elected members: Lisa Graetz, Daryl Nicholls, Julie Patterson, Greg Excell, Greg Dinning and 

Ashleigh Ciampa. 

We thank Matthew Neumann, David Obst and Damien van de Velde for their time on council and look forward to working 

with them on committees this year. Anyone who would still like to be a part of a committee but didn’t nominate can still do 

so by contacting the school. We do ask for parent support for activities and the committee members co-opt extra people 

when they need help. 

 

Committee Chairs:  

Finance : Julie Patterson 

Fundraising: Tanya Morris 

Grounds Committee: Greg Dinning ,  

Chaplaincy Rep: Lisa Graetz 

Bus Committee: Greg Excell 

140 Year celebration : Linda Andersen  

 

This time our ex student is Trish Grambeau (nee Ryan).  

Trish started at Mundulla in year 2 having come from Carew where she was the only  

student in her year level and topped the class! She attended Mundulla Primary School  

in the 60s with her teachers being Mrs Crisp and Mr Myatt.  Living right next door to the 

school, Trish was able to make quick time if running a bit late as she jumped over the fence. This was also useful at recess 

and Lunchtime when she would go home to eat.   

Her mother Gwen Ryan worked in the office at the school during Trish’s time here .  

She remembers that her pets, Sam, the black and white lamb and Daisy a duck, would visit the classroom. Sam would need 

to be returned home along with Daisy who chose to visit at lunchtime and stamp her foot in the hope that someone would 

give her a treat. Getting milk at school in the little bottles is also a memory Trish has.  

Trish attended Bordertown High School and then had a job at the original Newsagents in Woolshed Street with the Ms 

Kings.  She has been a shed hand, worked at motels and hotels. She has travelled throughout the NT and also lived in Mt 

Gambier for a while.  She was travelling when she met her husband and they were married in the Tennant Creek Hotel 

with her parents flying up to be present. Trish has 3 children and 10 grandchildren. Trish and her partner Kevin moved 

back to Mundulla where she now lives – yep you guessed it right next door to the school, but on the other side now. Trish 

is currently a volunteer at Hawke House where she is enjoying her work.  

 

 



 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last Friday 23rd, the Year 

6/7s attended the Frances 

Primary School Folk Festival 

Day. Students enjoyed the 

day’s activities including: 

Singing, Playing the Ukelele, 

Banner Art, Songwriting and 

Bush Dancing. The weather 

was very hot and some tents 

were quite uncomfortable 

but the students conducted 

themselves very well.  
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The 5/6/7s have adjusted well to their new 

teacher and requirements. Here is just a 

small sampler of what they have been  

doing, covering curriculum areas of Art, 

Maths, Science and PE.   

Mrs Packer takes the 

students for Maths, 

but we sneaked in a 

little exploration with 

Tangrams. Good for 

orientation, 

patterning, rotation, 

slide and flip of 2D 

shapes to make  

other shapes and  

images. Check out these 

great pieces of Art  

work. Created with 

a HB pencil only.  

If you want to see 

more you will find 

them all at the 

Moot Yang Gunya 

Festival this  

weekend. 



 

 

  

  

Our cross curriculum work in PE and Science with our 

experiment on heat energy needed to convert a liquid 

to a gas, was hard word for the students. But I told 

them all learning is, so they persevered with great 

resilience!   

Warning!  

Would you trust 

your child with this 

shady character!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SMS messaging and Attendance 
 

MGM Messaging is our preferred communication for absences from school. Messages for unexplained absences 

will arrive on the phone displaying the number 0427 016 460.  
 

We expect parents/caregiver to contact the school in advance if they know their child is to be absent. 
 

Please update your Mobile Phone Numbers whenever they change. 
 

**Please note: families with children attending both Mundulla Primary and Bordertown High School. We share the 

same phone number for messages. As a result messages for either school sent via SMS will be received by both 

schools. We will delete messages not applicable to our enrolled students. 
 

 School Star “New Smartphone App to Improve Communication with Parents” 
 

A free smartphone app – School Star is also available. School news, newsletters, event invitations, notices and 

general messages can now be sent through School Star. Only Mundulla Primary School parents and community 

members can access content in this highly secure app. 

Keeping parents and the community informed is very important to us, and we will begin uploading content to 

School Star in the near future. You will receive up-to-date current information, newsletters and important 

announcements within minutes of the school releasing the information! 

With School Star, you get the following benefits: 

¶ Receive school news immediately, via a beautiful Facebook-like news feed. 

¶ Filter your news feed to see just the news that relates to your child. 

¶ Receive important messages from the school through School Star, instead of by SMS. 

¶ Reply or send your own message to the school for free, day or night. 

¶ Find the phone number to call the school, quickly and easily. 

Also, the following features are coming soon: 

¶ A convenient page of “quick links” to let you easily view school lunch order menus, uniform lists, department 

phone numbers and much more. 

¶ Translate content in the app into your preferred language. 

We are encouraging all parents to download School Star for free on their iPhone or Android device. Installing 

School Star is easy. Just follow the instructions below to download and install the app. 

iPhone users: 

1. Open the App Store on your iPhone by tapping its icon. 

2. Search the App Store for “MGM School Star”. 

3. Tap the button that says “+GET”, then “INSTALL”. 

4. If asked, enter your Apple ID password. 

5. The “INSTALL” button will turn into an indicator that shows the progress of the download. 

6. Once the download has finished, tap “OPEN” to launch School Star. 

Android users: 

1. Open the Play Store on your Android Phone by tapping its icon. 

2. Search the Play Store for “MGM School Star”, and tap the search result in the list. 

3. Tap the button marked “INSTALL”. 

4. The “INSTALL” button will turn into an indicator that shows the progress of the download. 

5. Once the download has finished, tap “OPEN” to launch School Star. 

After you register a new account, School Star will automatically detect your school and configure your news 

feed. 

We hope you enjoy using School Star. Watch this space for updates and new features that will make 

communicating with the school even easier. We look forward to improving our communication with you. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/mundullaps   

or search @mundullaps 

Like the page to get updates on school 

events and activities.  
 



 

 

  

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School & Community Notices 


